CALABAR HIGH SCHOOL ALUNMNI ASSOCIATION FLORIDA CHAPTER INC.

A Nonprofit 501¢(3) Organization
EIN # 30-0398305

October 2, 2024

Jessica Davis

Jennifer Jarret, Guidance Counselor
Calabar High School
61 Red Hills Road

Re:  Retained for an Additional year under Vincent & Sylvia Thompson Scholarship for 24/25
Recipient — Justin Francis, Grade 10

Dear Ms. Davis:

Congratulations! We are thrilled to share the news that the benefactors of the scholarship named
above, Messrs Karl Thompson, '80, and Maurice Thompson, '82, have chosen to extend their
support to your son, Justin Francis, for an unprecedented additional year for this school year
2024/2025. After meeting Justin during a visit to the school and reviewing his impressive academic
achievements last year in Grade 9, the Thompson brothers are excited to offer this unique
opportunity to assist with Justin's school expenses.

The requirements to remain on the scholarship will still apply, and last year's signed application,
signed by you and Justin, will continue to acknowledge your understanding of the strict
requirements that Justin shall follow to remain eligible to receive the scholarship benefits after this
initial term. Those are:

1. Failure to maintain solid academic standing or progress may result in the suspension or
termination of the scholarship. Maintain academic solid standing or progress.

2. Maintain a 95% attendance record.

3. Be free of any disciplinary issues.
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4. Participate in school co-curricular life by being in a school-sanctioned club or being a
member of a school sports team; and

At the end of every school term, Justin must email the scholarship committee
( ) to update them on his grades, school activities, and general school life.
This should be done within [number] days of the term's end.

The scholarship provides funding of approximately J]M$150,000, until depleted, for the following
and shall be disbursed through the school's Bursar:

1. $750 per day for bus fare to and from school for five days per week and
2. $600 for school lunch five days per week,

Since Justin has already earned the bonus by receiving a laptop last year, this part of the expected
benefits does not apply.

We trust Justin will continue to thrive at Calabar and maximize every opportunity to excel in his
studies and school activities. We believe in him and are committed to supporting Calabar in
shaping young boys into the responsible men of tomorrow.

We are deeply grateful to Calabar Florida Alumni members Karl Thompson, '80, and Maurice
Thompson, '82, (as well as the co-contributors mentioned above) for their unwavering commitment
to funding this scholarship in memory of Vincent and Sylvia Thompson. Their support is a
testament to the strong community that surrounds Justin and all the scholarship recipients.

Sincerely,

Derrick Munroe

Derrick Munroe
President

Ecl.

Cc: Calabar Alumni Florida Board of Directors
Maurice Thompson '82, Carlton Daley '80, Andre Bryan '83 - Scholarship Committee
Principal Wilson; Natalie Brown, Bursar
Desmon Brown, President-elect COBA, COBA Chapter presidents
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